
8. MIGRATION TRENDS 
 
 The Committee considered a report on the latest trends in permanent and long-term external 

migration, both in Christchurch and in New Zealand.  The Committee noted that the social and 
demographic data provided was useful in interpreting change occurring within the city.  Data of this 
type was requested as it became available. 
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